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       Story ideas?
Contact Amber

                                                      at                    
903.657.2501

                                                       or
                   reporter@thehendersonnews.com

Chandler Wallace 903.646.0938

C & T’s
Handy Man Services
Carpentry, Painting, Landscaping, Tree Trimming & Cutting, 

Destruction & Clean up, Decking, Flooring & More!
 Need something done give us a call!

Greg

Dear Greg,
Basically, this kind of cos-

metic surgery isn’t an emer-
gency. It’s a desire. It can, in 
many cases, be a valid and 
reasonable desire. But if you 
guys are serious about get-
ting out of debt and gain-
ing control of your finances, 
I’d advise waiting until after 
Baby Step 3 to make this hap-
pen. At that point, you’ll have 
paid off all your debt—except 
for your home—and you’ll 

ing a new 
couch isn’t 
a need, it’s a want. I know 
you love your wife, and you 
want her to be happy and feel 
good about herself. But right 
now, this is a want. If it were 
a medical procedure required 
to save her life, it would be an 
emergency—a need. In a case 
like that, you’d stop what 
you’re doing right now and 
address the issue.

This may be something you 
both agree is a valid expense. 
If it’s something you’ve talked 
through together, and some-

With the garden season 
upon us there has been an 
increase in food preservation 
questions at the Rusk County 
Extension Office.  Many call-
ers have expressed their hesi-
tance about using a pressure 
canner and often ask of other 
options of canning low acid 
foods.  Many express their 
fear of the canner “explod-
ing” or of themselves “getting 
burned”.  And while there are 
risks in using a pressure can-
ner, it can be argued that the 
canner does not carry any-
more risk than a stove, deep 
fryer, electric skillet, or any 
other food preparation appli-
ance.  The pressure canner is 
safe if used responsibility. 

Before using the pressure 
canner it is important to read 
the instruction manual, to 
inspect the canner each year 
to make sure it is in good 
condition, to have the county 
extension agent -family and 
community health test dial 
gauges annually, and to fol-
low canning directions care-
fully.  It is also best to use the 
pressure canner when there 
are no chances of interrup-
tion.  Interruptions such as 
the television, telephone, or 
anything that could distract 
attention away from the task 

could cause 
injury.  Make 
it a rule that 
when using 
the pres-
sure canner 
to stay with 
the canning 
task until it 
is completed 
and do not 
begin using 
the canner 
until it can be used at a time 
when there are no interrup-
tions. 

Now to why it is essen-
tial to use the pressure can-
ner in safely processing low 
acid foods such as vegetables, 
meat, poultry and fish.  The 
pressure canner can supply 
enough heat to destroy spores 
of bacteria that cause botu-
lism as well as other types of 
spoilage.  These spores sur-
vive in low-acid foods in the 
absence of air, which is a 
condition present in canned 
vegetables and meats.  When 
the spores begin to grow, they 
produce the deadly botuli-
num toxin without noticeable 
signs of spoilage.  Failure to 
properly process low-acid 
foods in a pressure canner 
can result in botulism which 
is often fatal.  The processing 

temperature most often used 
is 240 degrees F at 10 or 11 
pounds of pressure depend-
ing on the canner. 

Commercially there are 
two types of pressure can-
ners available: the dial gauge 
and the weighted gauge.  The 
dial gauge canner has a gauge 
with a needle that indicates 
the pounds of pressure inside 
the canner.  The weighted 
gauge is just as it is named.  It 
is a weight rather than a dial.  
The weighted gauge does not 
need to be tested as long as 
there has been no damage to 
the gauge. 

There are many improved 
methods of home canning 
which make it more enjoyable 
and safer to preserve the nat-
ural goodness of vegetables.  
So do not be afraid to pre-
serve the beautiful harvest 
of 2020, in order to enjoy it 
throughout the winter.  To 
have a dial gauge tested pres-
sure canner tested, please 
contact the Rusk County 
Extension Office at 903-657-
0376. Remember, increase 
your reserve, PRESERVE! 

Extension programs serve 
people of all ages regardless 
of socioeconomic level, race, 
color, sex, religion, disability, 
or national origin.

Canning season is upon us

LIZ 
BUCKNER
Extension Agent

220-bed capacity.
This project is part of the

$745 million investment from 
the Texas Legislature and Gov. 
Greg Abbott for the construc-
tion and renovation of state 
psychiatric hospitals in Aus-
tin, Kerrville, Rusk and San 
Antonio, as well as a new hos-
pital in Houston.

“I am proud to have sup-
ported efforts to provide a 
much-needed expansion to the 

Staff Report

Today Commissioner 
George P. Bush announced 
the results of a survey con-
ducted by the Texas Gen-
eral Land Office (GLO) to 
gather input from local offi-
cials, councils of government 
and river authorities for its 
Disaster Recovery Planning 
Studies Survey for Mitigation 
Funding. The survey request-
ed input on planning study 
topics local leaders would 
like to prioritize using federal 
mitigation funding to lessen 
the impact of future disas-
ters. Through these studies, 
the GLO will be encouraging 
regional planning coordina-
tion in addition to specific 
local solutions to promote 
sound long-term recovery.

"Today the GLO is releas-
ing results for the Disaster 
Recovery Planning Studies 
Survey for Mitigation Fund-
ing that sought input from 
our local leaders on planning 
study topics they would like 
to explore through Communi-
ty Development Block Grant 
for Mitigation (CDBG-MIT) 
funding," said Commissioner 
Bush. "The valuable input 
we received from our local 
leaders will help guide future 
studies to most effectively 
encourage regional planning 
coordination in maximizing 
use of future federal fund-

Cmr. George P. Bush announces results of  disaster 
recovery planning studies survey for mitigation

ing."
The GLO received 97 

responses to the survey, 
which closed June 30, 2020. 
Participants in the survey 
indicated heavy rainfall dur-
ing major flooding events 
overwhelmed drainage sys-
tems, causing damage to 
infrastructure such as roads 
and bridges.

Based on the survey, the 
GLO compiled a list of plan-
ning study topics for areas 
that received a presidential 
disaster declaration result-
ing from the 2015 Floods, 
the 2016 Floods, or Hurri-
cane Harvey. The survey was 
distributed to local officials, 
councils of government and 
river authorities to request 
input for planning topics 
including:

Drainage improvements
Resilient housing solu-

tions
Economic development
Infrastructure improve-

ments
Using the results of the 

survey, the GLO will now 

move forward with expansion 
of regional flood studies for 
Hurricane Harvey-impacted 
counties and expand those 
studies to all MIT-impacted 
regions. Specific study needs 
will also be accounted for and 
addressed, when possible.

In addition to short-term 
housing in partnership with 
Federal Emergency Manage-
ment Agency, the CDR divi-
sion of the Texas General 
Land Office administers the 
Housing and Urban Devel-
opment CDBG-DR funds on 
behalf of the state of Texas. 
More than $14 billion has 
been allocated for recovery 
following Hurricanes Rita, 
Dolly, and Ike, the 2011 
wildfires, the 2015 and 2016 
floods and Hurricane Harvey. 
These grants can be used for 
a wide variety of activities 
including housing redevelop-
ment, infrastructure repair 
and long-term planning. For 
more information, please 
visit

h t t p : / / r e c o v e r y . t e x a s .
gov/.

Staff Report

Kilgore, Texas, July 28, 
2020 – The City of Kilgore 
and CHRISTUS Good Shep-
herd Health System are part-
nering to offer COVID-19 
screening at the CHRISTUS 
Good Shepherd Emergency 
Center - Kilgore.

Using funds provided 
under the federal Coronavi-
rus Aid, Relief, and Economic 
Security (CARES) program, 
the City of Kilgore recently 
acquired a mobile operations 
unit, which for now will serve 
as a mobile COVID-19 screen-
ing center. The mobile center 
will be staffed by profession-
als from CHRISTUS Good 
Shepherd Health System and 
Kilgore Fire Department, 
with assistance from Kilgore 
College School of Nursing 
students.

The mobile screening will 
be set up Tuesdays and Thurs-
days from 9 a.m. – 1 p.m., at 
CHRISTUS Good Shepherd 
Emergency Center - Kilgore, 
1612 S. Henderson Blvd. No 
appointment is necessary. 
The mobile screening service 
is being offered free of charge 
to Kilgore city residents, with 
the cost covered by CARES 
funds. For non-residents, the 

screening is available for $60 
or it can be filed on your 
insurance.

“We are excited to part-
ner with CHRISTUS to bring 
this service to our commu-
nity in these difficult times. 
CHRISTUS has long been our 
partner as well as our pri-
mary health care provider in 
Kilgore and we are more than 
appreciative that they have 
offered to assist our commu-
nity in this way,” said Kilgore 
City Manager Josh Selleck.

“Please consider partici-
pating in the screening only if 
you are experiencing any two 
of the following symptoms: 
fever, shortness of breath, 
cough, fatigue, loss of sense of 
smell or taste, chills, shaking 
with chills, muscle or body 
aches, headache, sore throat, 
nasal congestion, nausea or 
diarrhea or if you have been 
exposed to a person with sus-
pected or confirmed COVID 
symptoms,” said Faber White, 
M.D., Interim Chief Medi-
cal Officer, CHRISTUS Good
Shepherd Health System.

Clinicians will screen 
for circulating antibodies 
against the coronavirus in 
your bloodstream. Antibodies 
are generated by the body as 
part of an immune response 

City of  Kilgore and CHRISTUS Good Shepherd 
Health System partner to offer COVID screening

against disease.
“An individual with 

COVID-19 antibodies has usu-
ally been exposed to COVID-
19 in the past and could have 
an active COVID-19 infection. 
Antibodies can usually be 
detected in a person’s blood 
one to three weeks after an 
exposure to COVID-19. When 
patients visit the site, a single 
tube of blood is drawn and 
sent for screening,” explained 
Dr. White. “We will then call 
you, to share your test results 
within the next 90 minutes.”
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